Minutes of the Pedals Meeting held at 7.30pm in the Globe Public House, London Road, Nottingham on Monday, 16th April, 2012.

Present: Hugh McClintock, Terry Scott, Arthur Williams, Andrew Martin, David Easley, David Miller, Chris Gardner, Roy Wilson, Peter Briggs (later).

Apologies were received from: Susan Young, Peter Osborne, Mara Ozolins.

City Card Bike Rental and Storage facilities. Andy Gibbons and Russ Morton of Nottingham City Council gave an overview of the latest developments.   City Card can be activated at Broadmarsh hub office. Broadmarsh hub has capacity for approx. 28 bikes, and is gradually being used more regularly. 
Next stage will be to introduce hire bikes. A covered cage has been installed at Colwick Park and will soon be installed at Riverside P&R. Both of these will require City Card for access. A pre-booking system will come into operation after a pilot stage. Part of the Station Milk Dock area will also be City Card access.

Plans are to swap lockers at Fletcher Gate and then in Trinity Square with similar locked cage facilities. 
After that it is planned for similar cages at Wilkinson St. and Phoenix Park. Lessons have been learnt from experience in other cities, especially the Hour Bike scheme in Blackpool. 
Another plan is for locks that can be fitted to Sheffield stands that will also be card activated.

A lively discussion followed, with suggestions for further developments and ideas for wider publicity.

Matters Arising from the minutes of March, 2012.

Pedals Poster: No news of progress from Pete Elderton.
22 March Cycling Development Group meeting: Focus on cycle theft. Likely to be more happening in next few months.

Tram: Hugh reported back from site meeting in Beeston. The next step is in the hands of Broxtowe Borough. Cllr Steve Barber was at the meeting and will be following this up. 
There will be quiet routes but the NET consortium will not take responsibility for signing. Andrew highlighted need for drivers to give cyclists respect where they are squeezed by tram tracks. We will have the opportunity to revise the “cyclists and trams” leaflet which we produced with the NET Team when Line One opened in March 2004.
Hugh has talked to the local County Councillor (Gordon Wheeler) regarding provision of suitable paths alongside Net lines in the Wilford area. 

He was supportive and urged Hugh to press the NET extension team on this, as well as to try to get support from Rushcliffe Borough Council which Hugh has again tried to do.
Finance – David Easley and Chris Gardner have met and David has taken over the Treasurer's files. Larry is helping to sort out the Paypal associated email. 
David has also spoken to Lawrence regarding the separate account that he uses for the City County Forest books. It was agreed to leave this as a separate account for the time being, while sales continue. He has also started to look at alternative savings accounts, but Britannia has now come under the Co-op and has a reasonable interest rate, but we would need to change the account. 
A next stage is to get the effective address changed to David's, and bring him on as a signatory. David has created an expenses form.

Membership: Need to get up-to-date email addresses for Pedals members – Hugh has included a list on the background notes.

Forthcoming Meetings: 

May – no Speaker

June – David Bagshaw from Notts Police Cycle on theft and enforcement.

July, August – no Speakers

October – possible speaker from City Co. - Andy Gibbons suggested that if we wanted a discussion of traffic signals the person to invite would be Andy McLean, but it was agreed that a higher priority would be someone from Labour group in County Council. Hugh to contact Jo from Ucycle to find out if she can come in November.

CycleNation Conference on Sat 21st April in Birmingham. Susan Young and Roy Wilson to attend.

Pedals Display/ Stalls: 
28th April in Sherwood – Arthur co-ordinating; to liaise with Chris Beattie to get the stand information available for collection (but not marquee).


West Bridgford Summer Gathering – May 19th Hugh co-ordinating;


Green Festival – June 10th – Andrew asks for support from other Pedals members and note need to arrive early to book a good space;


Chris G. is organizing an event at Bunny school, probably on 22 June will liaise with Ridewise to get additional support, e.g. from Julian Bentley and Brian Wells.

Raleigh anniversary event at Jubilee Campus on 16th June; 


Weekend 13th -15th July (Great Notts Bike Ride); Big Day out will be on 14th – support and several members present willing to help but so far no-one willing to co-ordinator.


possible Victoria Market stall – Andrew suggests getting together with other campaign groups to make it easier to cover for a whole day. 

Each co-ordinator to check if WEGO will be able to organize transport, and check stocks of maps – get more city maps from Keith Morgan.

EMCF: Next meeting to be hosted by Chesterfield, probably in Autumn. 

Cycle Facilities: City Cycle maps – Andrew, Hugh and Arthur have sent in comments to Keith Morgan – suggest to have a discussion at next months meeting.

Forthcoming Newsletter:
Hugh is putting together, with information on tram; suggestion to include rural ride options and update on Framework bike club.

Needs prominent notice that members should send up to date email addresses.
National developments are occurring due to the Times “Safer Cycling Campaign”. This may be an opportunity to get further support for cycling, perhaps also within the county. 

AOB: Need to find a new venue! Globe is closing on 6th May. It was agreed that Andrew should organize a thank you gift for the pub staff.

Possibilities: Bunkers Hill, Lincolnshire Poacher, Trent Navigation (Wilford Street) – require a separate function room; decent beer; good bike parking.

Dave Miller will carry out a pub crawl investigation and report back within a week so that we have time to make a firm booking for our next meeting asap.
The meeting closed at 10.05 pm. 

